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St Mary’s Primary School

70 Colebrooke Road,

Fivemiletown,

Co. Tyrone.

BT75 0SA

Phone:    028 895 21315
Fax:         028 895 21315
E-mail:    akeown242@c2kni.net

___________________________________________________________________________


1st September 2016
Dear parents,

                     I am delighted to welcome the children back to school for another busy and productive year. I hope you all had a lovely summer break. I want to extend a special welcome to our new Primary One pupils to the school: Sean and Ethan. We hope that they feel very at home in our school and enjoy school life in St. Mary’s. I also want to welcome back Miss Mc Rory who was appointed P1-4 teacher over the summer break. I hope she is well rested and ready for the new school year!

                  The children all looked very smart today in their uniforms. Can I ask that you label all the uniform items clearly so that they don’t get lost during the year? Shoes must be dark in colour, preferably black, as part of our uniform policy. We do allow children to wear trainers to school, especially given that we are actively promoting healthy living and activity but they must be dark/black. Please ensure that the PE uniform is also labelled. This should consist of a plain white polo shirt and navy/black tracksuit bottoms/ shorts. We ask that these do not have any brand names or logos visible. All children must change into their PE uniform in accordance with health and safety guidelines and so it should be brought to school on the days designated by the class teacher. These will be confirmed in the next week or two.
                 We will be hosting a ‘Curriculum Night’ next Thursday 8th September to provide information for parents about the year ahead for their child. This should help you to understand the routines and aims for your child this year and so we encourage one parent from each household to attend. Foundation Stage talk starts at 7pm, with Key Stage One at 7:30pm and Key Stage 2 at 8pm. There will be no homework given until after this meeting.
                School meals cost £2.30 daily and we ask that dinner money is sent in on a Monday morning. Money must be in an envelope, with the child’s name and the appropriate days clearly marked. Cheques should be made payable to the Education Authority, not to St. Mary’s. Forms for free school meals can be obtained from the school. The dinner menu will be sent home monthly and will be available online, please discuss the daily selection with your child. The children will self-register in their own classroom for lunch and dinner. Dinners must be ordered by 9:30am so punctuality is vital.

             Daily attendance at school is vitally important for your child’s progress and development. Children arriving after 9:15am will be marked ‘Late’ on the register. A phone call on the morning of an absence is appreciated. A written note to explain absence is required on the first day of the child’s return to school. If attendance falls below 90% within a half-term, a written letter will be sent home. If it falls to below 85%, the school will have to refer the child to the Education Welfare Officer. Children may enter the school from 9:00am and class begins at 9:15am. Primary 1& 2 pupils finish at 2:00pm, with Primary 3-7 finishing at 3:15pm. Unfortunately, we do not have the numbers to offer an after-school provision for P1&2 this year. Please complete the attached form about Breakfast Club so that we can gauge the interest in this.

                  We strive to promote health and well-being in our school. This year, we are trialling a ‘Healthy Snack Scheme’ whereby children receive a healthy snack of toast, crackers and fruit in school at a cost of £5 per term. If you wish your child to participate and get a healthy snack provided for them daily, we ask that you send this in by Monday. If you do not wish your child to participate, that is fine but we ask that they bring a healthy snack to school daily. Studies show that a healthy snack at this time is of huge benefit to children in terms of concentration and energy for learning. We are also encouraging children to drink water during the day. Some children left their ‘RES’ water bottle in school in June for use this year. If not, we ask that you send a water bottle with your child’s name clearly labelled on it for them to keep and use in school. Again, this is proven to be of huge benefit to them. Lunch boxes must adhere to the healthy eating guidelines given by the Public Health Agency and, as always, are nut-free.
             Milk will be available in school again this year. We will send information out about this in the next week.

            As customary, a representative from the Clogher Valley Credit Union will visit the school each Monday.  It is an excellent habit to develop for young children and new members are always welcome.

            We will continue to support the charity; ‘Children Helping Children’. We ask that the children bring in 5p weekly (to match with a 1p daily donation) or 75p to take them up to Christmas.

             We will be using our central library on a weekly basis again this year. Please take some time to talk to your child about their reading, encouraging them to spend some time nightly reading. It is such a good habit for children to form.
             Tempest Photography will be coming to the school on Friday 14th October to take individual and class photos. Other family members are welcome to come in for this.
             We have enclosed a number of forms which need to be completed and returned to school. We ask that you return these as soon as possible.

              As always, we operate an open-door policy in the school and we are always here and ready to discuss any issues which may arise. We are looking forward to a new year and making great progress with our fantastic pupils.

         Ailis Cullinan-Keown

OUR success is doing OUR best!

